

2nd October 2020 - Weekly Newsletter

Social Distancing

Thank you and well done to all our parents for following our new guidelines and setting such a good example to the children. Sticking strictly to the times for dropping off and collecting ensure social distancing across the whole school community.

Harvest donations for the foodbank

Thank you so much for the donations of food sent in so far. We will continue to collect until **next Friday 9th October** when we will take all donations to Woodhouse Close Foodbank. We will have a 'virtual' Harvest Celebration Assembly on Microsoft Teams for the children next week — each class will take turns to say action poems and prayers. We will take photographs and display them on our website and Facebook page.

Sponsored Walk

Week beginning Monday 12th October the whole school will be doing a sponsored walk to raise money to replenish our stock of reading books. Unfortunately during school closures many of our books have been lost. More information to follow next week.

Congratulations to this week's achievers:

Awards for week ending 02-10-2020

	Kindness	Pupil of the week	Learner of the week
Class 1	Carla	Charlotte	Archie
	Walker	Creamer	McMaster
Class 2	Skylar Douthwaite	Noah McGuinness	Joseph Abbott
Class 3	Theo	Leighton	Mia
	Miles	Hetherington	Sowerby
Class 4	Georgie	Mina	Laila
	Latcham	Mustafa	Morris
Class 5	Leon	Yo Co	Priya
	Canovan	Chen	Bainbridge
Class 6	Oscar	Tyler	John-Joe
	Nicholson	Smith	Hutchfield

Travel Tracker

Well done to everyone who made an active journey to school this week! We have had an extremely successful launch week for our Travel tracker which coincided with "Bike to School Week". All children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 have been given a special badge for their efforts this week and those who continue to make at least one active journey to school a week will continue to earn badges each month! We would like to encourage everyone to get involved, even if it's a small change such as parking a few streets away from school and walking the short distance into school once a week.

School photographs if you would like to order any copies of your child's school photo you can complete and return the order form and payment to school <u>or</u> order online — details on the form.

Looking ahead

Monday 28th September - Friday 9th October Friday 9th October Monday 12th October Friday 23rd October

- Harvest Donations Week (boxes in playground)
- Harvest Virtual Celebration Assembly for children
- Sponsored Walk (Reading Book Fundraiser)
- School Breaks up for half term



Toylor Show



Cockton Hill Infant School



Available Daily



Seafood with this mark comes from an MSC certified sustainable fishery www.msc.org

